
Grand Junction, Colorado 

October 4, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
session at 8:00 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons presiding. The 
Councilmen present were: Hirons, Meders, Hampson and Murr. 
Councilman Marshall, Miller and Dowrey were absent. City Manager 
Garrett, City Attorney Jordan City Clerk Peck and City Engineer 
Thompson were present. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular meeting were read and approved 
and also the minutes of the regular adjourned meetings of Sept. 
15, 16, 21, 22, and 22nd, 1922 were read and approved. 

 
 
W.S. Wallace appeared before the Council asking for information 
concerning the erection of an apple drying plant on the Corner of 
South Ave. and Eight Street. An application for the permission of 
the Council to erect such a plant was filed by S.J. Gaumer. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the appointment of Sam B. Berry as Municipal Judge be 
recinded as he had failed to qualify. Motion carried. 
 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman 

Meders that Henry Grubbs be appointed to fill the position of 
Judge of the Municipal Court of the City of Grand Junction at a 
salary of $25.00 per month, said position to be retained during 
the pleasure of the City Council. The motion being put, upon call 
of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows, Hirons, yea; 
Meders, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present 
voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
 
The bond of Strange and Maguire Paving Company for $36,600.00 for 
the construction of Paving District No. 6 was read. It was moved 
by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Meders that the bond 
be accepted and filed on the approval of the City Attorney. The 
City Attorney then approved the bond. The motion being put, upon 

call of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows; Hirons, 
yea; Meders, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen 
present voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the contract for the construction of Paving District No. 6 
by Strange and Maguire Paving Company be approved. The motion 
being put, upon call or roll the Councilmen voted as follows, 
Hirons, yea; Meders, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the 
Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 



 

 
The bond of Leslie White for an electricians license having been 
approved by the City Attorney was presented. It was moved by 
Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Meders that the bond be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
Upon the motion of Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman 
Meders the meeting adjourned upon call of the President. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 

________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


